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Treasurer’s Report on 2024 
Despite the 2024 increase in membership dues and the efforts of the administration to keep 
JCNA’s costs under control, the excess of expenses over revenues of $31,066 was significantly 
higher than the 2023 deficit of $19,140. This required moving $56,000 from the investment 
account as two bonds matured in late 2024 to have funds available to pay bills in late 2024 
and in early 2025 before dues for that year would begin arriving. 
As the attached Revenue statement shows, revenue from standard membership dues was up 
by 6.58%. This increase was the result of the $5 increase in annual membership dues. 
Unfortunately, membership numbers declined by 196 in 2024. Total revenue was up by 
9.02% thanks to an increase in earnings on the financial reserves, and despite a decline in net 
revenues from purchases by members and Jaguar clubs. 
In early April, the Executive Committee decided to move about $40,000 of the JCNA reserve 
portfolio into investments with a higher potential return than bonds. The investment was 
split nearly evenly between two Invesco Accounts, Russell S&P 500 Equal and Russell 1000. 
For the six and a half months, they returned about 15.5% (annualized) plus 3.3% (annualized). 
Despite inflation, Administrative Expenses went up by only 0.31%. 
Expenses for Club Support declined by 18.81%, primarily because the amortization of the 
website reconstruction cost of five years ago had finally been written off. Because there was 
no IJF in 2024, the cost of covering that event for the Jaguar Journal did not occur. 
Membership Support expenses also declined modestly, by 4.86%. This was the result of cost 
savings in almost all accounts except the tool net program and a direct mail project to solicit 
member opinions. 
Advertising revenues for the Jaguar Journal declined by 34.0% despite efforts to increase 
them. The decision of JLR not to support the Journal with advertising was a significant 
revenue loss of $18,000. 
On the expense side, the Editorial Expense increased by 16.4% because of the overlap as Peter 
Crespin retired and Nicole Smart took over. Layout costs increased by almost fifty percent 
and was not of previous quality. This led Rod Thuss to find a quality replacement at a more 
reasonable cost. Printing costs, fortunately, increased only 3.7%, a refreshing change from the 
recent years when the cost of paper rose rapidly. 
Overall, the net cost of the Jaguar Journal to members was $130,389 equal to slightly more 
than the JCNA operating costs of $122,302. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
William W. Sihler, Treasurer 
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Cash Flow Draft 

 

 


